
TALLYGAROOPNA PRIMARY SCHOOL NO.3067 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Victoria Street, Tallygaroopna 

Phone 03 58298264   Fax 03 58298244    tallygaroopna.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Website - http://www.tally-ps-3067.vic.edu.au/ Mobile 0403625625 / 0411960164 

Facebook Page – Click here 

SCHOOL VALUES – RESPECT, HONESTY & INCLUSION 
 

MINI NEWSLETTER 

1. Permission Forms   – There are a number of forms which are out at the moment. Could these be returned ASAP please. 

These can be summarised below with costs: 

Eastbank Performance T2 ($6) Eastbank Performance T3 ($6) Division Cross Country (this Friday) $10 

Cluster Performance – Hercules ($8) Life Ed. Van ($4)   Expres. of Interest (Grade 3/4 Camp) – N/A 

Science Excursion – Free  Munch N Crunch ($5)  Sporting Schools Participation – N/A 

Dance Festival ($4) 

2. Science Excursion  – This will be held on Wednesday at Reedy Swamp in Shepparton for Grade 5/6 students. All children 

need a water bottle, a snack with lunch (minimum wrappings) and some warm clothes. Please be prepared for some potentially wet 

weather. 

3. Information Nights (Grade 6)  – A reminder that these begin tonight and conclude on Thursday night for the following 

schools – Shepparton HS, Mooroopna SC, McGuire College and Wanganui Park SC. 

4. Sporting Schools Program  – This began today with AFL being held and Golf will begin next Tuesday. We are currently 

negotiating some other sports for the future which include Lawn Bowls, Ten Pin Bowling, Hockey and Gymnastics. The sessions 

this term will all be held at school and will finish at 4.35pm. 

5. Mrs Armstrong (Leave)  – A reminder that Mrs Armstrong will be taking Long Service leave for 3 weeks from Monday 1st 

June until Friday 19th June. Your assistance during this time would be greatly appreciated so that classrooms are not interrupted 

too much. 

6. Biggest Morning Tea / Special Friends Day  – The Biggest Morning Tea will be held on Thursday 21st May from 10.30am 

until midday. A flyer has gone out on Tiqbiz already and has been put in the newsletter. On this day we plan to invite our Special 

Friends / Grandparents to our school as well to have a look at class programs. They are welcome to come into school anytime 

from 9am until 11am. Could all families please bring along a plate to share as we are anticipating this to be a big event and 

all contributions will be welcome 

7. Walk Safely to School Day  – All children can meet at the CFA shed with Mr Brodie at 8.35am on Friday and walk to school. 

The bus will be dropping the children off at this venue on this day as well. 

8. Open Days  – There will be two Open Days for potentially new students and their families on Thursday 4th and 18th June from 

9.30am until 11am. Information is on Tiqbiz and will go out in the newsletter next week. If these dates don’t suit some families, 

please contact the school to make another day and time that suits.  

9. Winter Uniforms (Beanies)  – We now have in stock RED and BOTTLE GREEN beanies for sale. $10 one size fits all. 

10. Helpers Required Please  – Tallygaroopna Football/Netball Club is holding their annual Ball on Saturday 6th June at the 

Tallygaroopna Hall and the Parents Club have been asked to help with the catering. We need 5-6 volunteers who can spare a 

couple of hours 7:00pm to approx 10:00pm to help heat and serve finger food. The food will be delivered to the hall, so all we 

have to do is heat it and serve it out. We will be paid for this. Just another way we can make some money for the school. This is 

a great opportunity for those who work and can’t always find the time to help or do other things around the school to contribute 

in a small way. Hoping you can help out.    Please let me know. Bev Montgomery 0400914464 

11. Pirate Day  – Don’t forget that Pirate Day is scheduled for Friday 12th June. Please don’t leave costumes too late. 

12. NAPLAN  – Congratulations to all of the students who participated in NAPLAN testing this week. We anticipate that these 

results should return to families early in Term 3. Remember that these tests are one offs and they certainly cannot measure 

how special and caring we believe our children are at our school. 

13. Parents Club Meeting  – This will be held on Wednesday from 3.30pm until about 4.30pm. All are welcome. Items to discuss 

are the Biggest Morning Tea, Munch N Crunch and Catering for the Tallygaroopna Football Club Ball. 

14. Play Group  – This will be held this Thursday to be conducted by Mrs Forman. Please spread this message around the local 

community and everyone is welcome.  

15. OSH Care – is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week as per usual.  

16. Curriculum Day – Don’t forget that the Curriculum Day (Pupil Free) will be held tomorrow – this is a Pupil Free Day.  

 

David Brodie  

(Teaching Principal) 
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